June 10, 1971

Mr. R. K. Karr Roadside Development Engineer Department of Highways Montpelier, Vermont 05602

Dear Mr. Karr:

In regard to your letter of May 24 concerning the applicability of your junk motor vehicle program to 10 VSA Chapter 151, the Environmental Board voted on June 8 that a permit for these disposal areas will not be required in that the storing of these vehicles does not constitute a significant change under the meaning of the statute.

However, the Board will require the written approval of the District Environmental Coordinator in the area where the motor vehicles will be collected prior to the storing of said vehicles. I do not envision any great difficulty in obtaining such approval, and the Board's feeling in this matter is that such approval would minimize any environmental impact that might otherwise occur.

I hope this meets with your approval, and if I can be of any further assistance to you, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

ROBERT S. BABCOCK, JR. Executive Officer
Vermont Environmental Board

RSBjrakh

copies sent 6/23/11 to coordinators